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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax    (225) 387-4742







September 7, 2022





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held in the office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, 
September 7, 2022. President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order and declared a quorum present. The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee

Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Karen Jewell



Iberville
Earl Matherne


Assumption

Sean McGee



Iberia

Jody Meche



St. Martin

Tommy Thibodeaux

St. Martin

Absent: 

Mark Guillory


St. Landry

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING

Travis Johnson 


CPRA
William Tyson


Executive Director
Nicholas Rockforte


Attorney for Levee Board

Richard Sparks


Levee Board Operations Superintendent
Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst
Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist A

Crissi Canezaro


Administrative Program Specialist A

                                                                    * * * * 
President John Grezaffi asked for public comments. Hearing none, he proceeded with the meeting agenda. 

                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. Will Tyson advised the board that he had nothing to report from the Corps of Engineers at this time. President John Grezaffi asked Mr. Tyson if he would get a status from the Corps of Engineers for their work on the North Guide Levee. Mr. Tyson agreed.
                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. Travis Johnson of CPRA was recognized. He said the Corps of Engineers will be pushing for annual inspections in a week or two.

                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. Will Tyson reported receiving two quotes for employee uniforms. One was from Guidry’s Uniforms for $9,837.64 and the other from Don’s Sportsman for $8,477.60. Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Sean McGee, and unanimously carried to accept the quote from Don’s Sportsman.

Mr. Tyson advised the board that he is in the process of revising the purchase order policy. We had different limits for different employees, but due to the price increases from inflation, we need to adjust their levels. 
                                                                     * * * * 
Levee Board Attorney Nicholas Rockforte said we should consider adding approval of the minutes from our previous meeting in July to this agenda. No meeting was held in August.  The staff proceeded to make copies of the minutes for the board to review. 
                                                                     * * * * 
The Annual ALBL Conference will be held in New Orleans November 29th – December 1st. If Commissioners would like to attend, they should contact Tiffany in the district office. Mr. Tyson noted there should be a schedule correction from December 9th – December 1st as the date the conference ends. He will check with the ALBL staff to confirm. 
                                                                     * * * * 
The board members were advised of Civil Law Training through the Attorney General’s office. If commissioners are interested, they should let the office know so that a reservation can be made.

                                                                     * * * * 
RESOLUTION

Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Spencer Harvey, and unanimously carried:

Moved by Commissioner Jody Meche seconded by Commissioner Spencer Harvey and unanimously carried:

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District by this resolution wish to request an opinion from the Office of the Attorney General concerning if an Atchafalaya Basin Levee District board member can be compensated by per diem and mileage if they show up for a regular scheduled board meeting and the meeting is cancelled due to lack of a quorum. 

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners also requests an opinion concerning if a board member can be compensated by per diem and mileage if they attend a meeting and discuss board issues, but lack a quorum.

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District do hereby formally requests the Office of the Attorney General issue an opinion regarding the above stated matters.

Vote on Roll Call:

Yeas: Commissioners Bill Flynn, Kenneth Gordon, John Grezaffi, Spencer Harvey, Daniel                                                                       Hebert, Karen Jewell, Earl Matherne, Sean McGee, Jody Meche and Tommy Thibodeaux

Nays: None

Absent and not voting: Commissioner Mark Guillory and Nickie Rockforte.

The vote in favor thereof being unanimous, the resolution was declared duly adopted.

* * * * *

I, Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary for the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, do hereby certify that the above and foregoing is a true and correct copy of

Resolution adopted September 7, 2022, Regular Meeting, the Board of Commissioners for the

Atchafalaya Basin Levee District, Port Allen, Louisiana.

/s/Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary

Vote on Roll Call:

Yeas:
Commissioners Flynn, Gordon, Grezaffi, Harvey, Hebert, Jewell, Matherne, McGee, Meche, and Thibodeaux

Nays:  None

Absent and not voting:  Commissioners Guillory and Rockforte

The vote in favor thereof being unanimous, the resolution was declared duly adopted.

                                                                     * * * * 
Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Spencer Harvey, and unanimously carried to add review and approval of the July 13, 2022, minutes to the agenda.

Vote on Roll Call:

Yeas:
Commissioners Flynn, Gordon, Grezaffi, Harvey, Hebert, Jewell, Matherne, McGee, Meche, and Thibodeaux

Nays:  None

Absent and not voting:  Commissioners Guillory and Rockforte

The vote in favor thereof being unanimous, the resolution was declared duly adopted.

                                                                    * * * * 
Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of July 13, 2022, and publish the minutes in the official journal.

                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. Will Tyson advised the board that the dome in the board meeting room is leaking and needs repairs. He suggested asking Architect David Mougeot who did the original renovations for the building to come to our next board meeting to discuss his recommendations with the board. By consensus, the board agreed to add this to the agenda for next month.

                                                                     * * * * 
There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Jody Meche and without objection, the meeting was adjourned. 
______________________________


           

John Grezaffi, President

______________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

